THE FRIENDS OF THE TRAP GROUNDS

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held on 26 February 2019
at St Margaret’s Institute, Polstead Road, Oxford
1. Introduction: Alan Allport, in the Chair, welcomed approximately 50 people to the twelfth Annual General Meeting. Eight apologies for absence were noted. The meeting was declared quorate.
2. Minutes of the AGM held on 6 March 2018 were unanimously approved, with two matters arising: concerns about the dumping of vegetation by the groundsman of Phil & Jim School and about the unnecessarily intrusive use of artificial lighting in the school playground had been referred to the Head Teacher, but with no response.
3. Progress Report. 

a. Conservation work. Alan Allport reported on the past year's. Reedbed: The City Council's team of volunteers scythed a block of reeds for us, as part of a long-term project to prevent the reedbed drying out. Our own volunteers did follow-up work, building piles of cut reed to create wildlife refuges, and burning the willow debris to prevent resprouting. Trees: A professional arborist was paid to deal with several over-dominant trees. We planted several dozen trees in Cuckoo Copse and Periwinkle Wood. Glades and grassland: We cleared tons of buried rubbish and invasive roots from the glade near the back fence, to create a wildflower meadow. A landscape gardener was paid to mow the overgrown meadows and glades. Ponds: Oxford Conservation Volunteers cleared silt and weed from the Kingfisher Pond. Network Rail sent a team of volunteers and a mechanical digger to create a fish-free creek for newts in the southern woodland, and a high-lift dumper truck to shift tons of rusty metal rubbish into a skip. 
b. Wildlife. Committee members reported on significant sightings in the past year, most notably Water Vole, several scarce butterflies (Silver-Washed Fritillary, Brown Hairstreak), and 19 species of dragonfly and damselfly (including the Emerald dragonfly).
c. Public education. A very successful Family Springwatch event had been held in May, with activities including pond-dipping, mammal skull identification, creative writing, and story-telling.
4. Future Plans: in the next 12 months we plan to continue managing the reed bed (as above); conduct regular rubbish blitzes; landscape the area around the Frog Lane culvert; complete the creation of a wildflower glade near the rear entrance; and organise a guided bird-song walk on May Morning, and a Family Springwatch event on 19 May. 

5. Financial Report: Catherine Robinson presented the annual accounts. Total income in 2018 was £5,751, and total expenditure was £4,161. The bank balance at 31 December 2018 was £5,131. Donations had increased by c. £1,000 since the previous year, largely thanks to a new leaflet for visitors, produced by Sam Crofts, containing a membership form; and thanks also to a profit of c. £1,200 from sales of a calendar produced by Bob Cowley, featuring photographs of Trap Grounds wildlife taken by Nicola Devine. The statement of accounts was unanimously approved.
6. Appointment of Next Year's Committee: Offers by current members Alan Allport, Jim Campbell, Bob Cowley, Sam Crofts, Tom Evans, Linda Losito, and Catherine Robinson were unanimously endorsed. Boyd Roberts, retiring from the Committee, was thanked for his valuable service. Lance Millar was elected to serve in his place.
7. Honorary Life Membership: a proposal to award honorary life membership to Nicola Devine, in recognition of her constant and skilled photographic support, was unanimously endorsed.
8. Oxford Swift City: Colm O Caomhanáigh gave a brief update about the RSPB's current project.
9. After a break for refreshments, Dr Nigel Fisher, Conservator of Wytham Woods, gave an illustrated talk about the wildlife of Wytham. 
Catherine Robinson (Hon. Secretary, The Friends Of The Trap Grounds)
